WHA Monthly Meeting Minutes - August 17, 2015 – 7:30 pm
	Steve Matthews
	President
	X
	
	Tim McCullough
	Clubhouse
	X

	Andy Nist
	Vice President
	A
	
	Jeff Kempson
	Grounds
	A

	Dave Fellabaum
	Treasurer
	X
	
	Valerie Gies
	Activities
	X

	Dawn Deady
	Secretary
	X
	
	Michele Kirby
	Activities
	A

	Randy Bennett
	Membership
	X
	
	Ross Sexter
	Pool
	X

	Melinda Nash
	Tennis
	X
	
	Scott/Ann Sweet
	Clubhouse Mgrs
	X


Steve Matthews opened the meeting at 7:30 pm.   

Old Business

Finances and Loan Update

Dave updated the board on the current financial situation. Expenditures in July were primarily payroll. When comparing the period of March to July last year to the same period to this year, $600 more was spent in 2015.  Increase primarily came from work on the dam.  Payroll is up 8% this year.  Cash in hand at the time of the meeting was about $120,000.  Final payments on dam still need to be made.  The engineering company sent an invoice to be paid when work complete. WHA was approved by National Bank of Indianapolis for a 5 year fully amoratized $100,000 loan.  It is probable the loan will be paid off in three years or less.  Dave will monitor payments quarter by quarter. It is likely the WHA would run short of funds in October without loan. Motion: The board will borrow $100,000 at 4% or prime and the loan will be signed by Treasurer and Secretary.  Motion approved. 

Clubhouse Agreement 

Dave removed the small group option from the agreement as discussed in July.  The big issue was with the scope and cost of cleaning the clubhouse, including bathrooms. A proposal was made to have a picture or video with time and date stamp to review with renter prior to renting.  Further discussion included increasing the deposit to $175 and keep $25 or $30 for bathroom cleaning. The clubhouse manager would have discretion to return 100% of deposit (if bathrooms look good) or keep cleaning fee. Another proposal was made to cash deposit check upon receipt and write new check to refund deposit.  Another proposal was to have a rental fee and a cleaning fee rather than put cleaning fee in deposit.  The rental is a service to the members who have a vested interest in neighborhood. It was suggested that $65 remain fee M –Thurs 8-5, and F from 8-3.  The fee would be changed to $150 Friday (after 3) - Sunday is $150.   Action: Dave will revise language and the board will review final language next meeting. 

Administrative Business

Jeff Hess moved and had to resign his position on the board.  Andy Nist agreed to return as VP.  

Dam Status 
The slip lining and sealing for the dam has been completed, and Midwest is meeting with their subcontractor for the surface restoration on the 19th.
Membership

Randy reported he collected a few more fees.  He will meet with WHA attorney on August 27 to understand the lien process, particularly the lien release process.  There are liens that need to be filed and need to know what attorney fees are for this action.  He will shop attorney fees if necessary.  After his meeting he will better be able to provide a proposed time line for lien process.  Directory will be prepared using information available at time of printing and will include maps, reverse directory, by-laws, pool rules, clubhouse rental information.

Pool Status
An email blast will be sent to correct the date on the postcard for pool closing on September 12.  Baby pool is still closed.  The chemicals are now balanced but BoH needs to verify.  Other violations were found by BoH such as no soap in showers, no sign about changing diapers on deck, and the numbers for pool depth have to be in pool. No chemical issues in big pool.  Storage of chemicals were changed. Dave received $75 from Wood Runs to contribute toward Maddie’s gift card for work on invitational.  Swim team will make up difference.  Action: Dave will pick up gift card. Sweets held the end of the year guard party. One guard was fired due to not showing up for shift more than once.  All went well this year. 

Activities 

The End of Summer Picnic will be held on August 29.  

Tennis 

The first tennis session was extremely successful.  Fell a little short on the 2nd session but they were overall very successful.  The instructors were dynamic and are returning next year.  As for the Fall Lessons,  the postcards went out  but not getting much of a response yet.  Two instructors are hired but will cancel if we do not have enough participants.  An email was sent about lessons and will be followed by one more.  

As far as the Tennis Courts are concerned, Matt Strom has promised the same price for next year. 
Clubhouse 

Tim noted that the refrigerator in the apartment upstairs was in need of replacement.  Motion: Sweets are provided up to $1000 to purchase a new refrigerator.  Motion passed.   

New Business

1. Fire Department inspected the clubhouse.  Fire extinguisher is not up to date.

2. WHA files should be organized.  Keep financials for 5 years. Action: Dawn will try to organize files and update board. Look into digital storage.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:05.

